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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Chairman Burdette and Planning and Zoning Commission 
FROM:  Aaron Paque, Planner 
SUBJECT: Public Hearing –Variance request of Nick Hausam, at 612 Monroe St to reduce the front yard setback. 
DATE:  December 2nd, 2022 
 
 
Zoning: R-1 (Single- and Two-Family Residential) 
Comprehensive Plan: Single- and Two-Family Residential 
 
Summary: Nick Hausam is requesting a variance at 612 Monroe St to reduce the front yard setback. The purpose for 
this request is to allow for the construction of a covered front porch. 
 
Background: The variance requested is of Chapter 154.057(D)(1) of the City Code which states: 
 

“Front yard: not less than twenty-five (25) feet unless the dwelling unit is constructed 
in an established area on one side of the street between two (2) intersecting streets 
which is improved with buildings that have observed a front yard depth of less than 
twenty-five (25) feet.” 

 
Based on the submitted drawing, the front yard setback would be reduced to ten (10) feet. This would encroach an 
additional three (3) feet from the current front facade. 
 
612 Monroe St is a part of the Rinkenberger of Highland Park Addition and located a quarter mile southwest of Lincoln 
Grade School. The home was built in 1950 prior to the existence of the zoning code, which was adopted by the City of 
Washington in 1961. Due to this, the home was built thirteen (13) feet from the front property line. A similar example 
within the neighborhood is 503 Hamilton St. Its front porch sits ten (10) feet from the front yard property line and 
continues to maintain the character of the neighborhood while not posing life safety concerns with its encroachment of 
the front yard setback. Likewise, the applicant’s request does not pose any life safety concerns with visibility or require 
special considerations for fire barriers. Staff recommends approval of the variance due to the hardship experienced 
from the original placement of the home prior to the adoption of the zoning regulations and the property’s ability to 
receive a reasonable return. 
 
A public hearing will be held by the Planning and Zoning Commission at their meeting on Wednesday, December 7th 
2022. 
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